
 

Grand Junction,Colorado 
 January 7,1916 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction convened in 
regular adjourned session at 2 o'clock p.m., in the City Hall, 
with Mayor Cherrington in the chair. 
 
The following Commissioners, upon call of roll, responded as 
present: Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone, Holmburg. Absent: 
Commissioner Carson. 
 
City Attorney Tupper was present. 
 
Commissioner Vorbeck introduced a proposed ordinance, entitled 

"An Ordinance Providing for the Issue by the City of Grand 
Junction, in the State of Colorado, of its Negotiable Interest 
Bearing Bonds, to be designated Grand Junction Funding Bonds, 
Series of January First, 1916, in the aggregate amount of Twenty 
Thousand Dollars ($20,000.00), for the purpose of Funding and 
Redeeming a like amount of the outstanding Legal Warrants of the 
City and the Indebtedness Evidenced Thereby;" which ordinance was 
thereupon read in full by the Clerk. 
 
It was thereupon moved by Commissioner Vorbeck and seconded by 
Commissioner Blackstone, that said ordinance be ordered published 
in The Daily News, a newspaper printed and published and of 
general circulation in the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, in 
its issue of January 8, 1916, and that said ordinance be 

considered for final passage at the regular meeting of the City 
Council, to be held not less than ten days after such 
publication, on, to-wit, the 18th day of January A. D. 1916. 
 
The question being upon the adoption of such motion, the roll was 
called, with the following result: Those voting aye: 
Commissioners Cherrington, Vorbeck, Blackstone and Holmburg. 
Those voting nay: None. 
 
All the members of the City Council present having voted in favor 
of said motion, the Mayor declared said motion carried and said 
ordinance was ordered published in accordance with said motion. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Holmburg, seconded by Commissioner 

Vorbeck, the Council then adjourned. 
 
/s/ Charles K. Holmburg 
City Clerk. 


